



## Bicton C of E Primary School and Nursery

Bicton Lane, Bicton, Shrewsbury, Shropshire. SY3 8EH Telephone: 01743 850212 Email: admin@bicton.shropshire.sch.uk

Website: <a href="www.bictonschool.org.uk">www.bictonschool.org.uk</a>
Head teacher: Mrs Natalie Johnson BA (Hons)

18th May 2020

Dear parents and carers,

As you are aware, the Prime Minister recently announced that primary schools may be beginning a phased reopening from 1<sup>st</sup> June. With this in mind, we and many other schools are remaining closed over the half term period from Monday 25<sup>th</sup> May until Friday 29<sup>th</sup> May. There will be no provision for Key Workers' children or vulnerable children during this period and there will be no home-learning set.

This closure is to allow for staff to prepare for the phased return the following week. We will be busy making adjustments to classrooms, timetables and the curriculum, to ensure we are ready for welcoming back more children.

We apologise for the inconvenience this may cause, however it is vital that the site is fully prepared for the return of more children.

More details of the logistics of the phased reopening will follow.

Your sincerely,

Mrs Natalie Johnson Head teacher